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 ‘Nurturing aspirations, celebrating individuality, fulfilling potential’

    








13th September 2016
Dear Parents




Letter 2
Parentmail

Parentmail has been updated, so hopefully, you will have received the newsletter by this method! 
Please let us know if you do not receive it.
Website

We are currently updating our school website and thank-you for your patience while this is happening. We will inform you when the newsletter and other information can be accessed on the website.

Communication 
At the beginning of a new year, there are a number of forms to be updated or filled in. Prompt returns are much appreciated. 
Educational Visits consent forms for NEW parents 

New parents will receive an Educational Visits consent form this week (this covers every occasion that we take the children out of school - a day visit, swimming, walks round the village, sport at the football field etc.). If it involves any time outside of the normal school day, we will notify you separately, as you will need to organise transport home. Please complete and return to us.

For all other parents, we will assume that the permissions you gave us before still remain. Please contact us if you wish to make any changes to this.

Care plans for children with medical needs

For children who require a care plan for medical needs, a form to be updated will be sent home this week. If you do not receive a form by Friday and your child has medical needs, please speak to Mrs. Wolfe or Mrs. Burton.
Photo consent for television, newspapers and the website
From time to time we send photographs to the newspaper to publicise events the children have taken part in, and very occasionally a television crew record us. We will also update our website with new photographs. Clearly most parents are delighted that their children and their activities are highlighted in this way, but some parents may not wish this to happen. If you DO NOT wish your child’s photo to be used for this purpose, will you please send in a letter saying so. Otherwise we will assume that parents are happy for their child’s photos to be used. No photographs will have personal details given out with them.

Esafety

Children will bring home the ‘Parent/Carer Acceptable Use Agreement’ this week. Please can you read, sign and return to school as soon as possible for each child. 

Reception and Year 1 children will bring home a ‘Pupil Acceptable Use Policy Agreement’. If your child is in Reception and Year 1, please read, sign and return on behalf of your child and return to school. If your child is in Year 2 – 6, then your child will sign the agreement in school. A copy of the agreement is available on request.

Home/School Agreements
This week, your child will bring home with them a Home/School Agreement for you to sign. Please could you sign and return to school. Thank you. 

Data Collecting

At school we keep essential basic information about children, but in some cases this maybe out of date. In the next week we will send home with your child a printout of the information we have on your child or children. 
Could you please update, sign and return it to school as soon as possible. (Please sign and return to school even if all the data is correct).
New Entrants September 2016 - REMINDER
If you have (or know of) a child who will be five years of age during the next school year (i.e. born between 1st  September 2012 and 31st  August 2013) whose parents may be considering sending him or her to Hatherop Primary School, please contact us, even if  they are still undecided.  
If you are a current parent with a younger sibling, please inform us too so that they are not missed off the list! It is essential that we inform the Local Authority that the child exists, so that the parents can be included in communication from them about how to apply for school places.
Swimming
This year all swimming for Year 2, 3 and 4 will take place in Terms 4, 5 and 6. We will provide more information nearer this time. 
Lizzie’s Choir
We are happy to inform you that Lizzie Skinner (Annabel Y5 and Tilly Y2’s Mum) is to start an after school choir. Please read the details below.
‘Tuesday afternoons back with a song! Lizzie’s Choir will be starting on Tuesday 20th September. It is open to all children from Year 1 through to Year 6, running from 3.00pm until 4.00pm each Tuesday during term time. Each session will cost £3.50.
We will endeavour to sing all manner of songs from hymns to pop and may add in a drum or 2! It will be an uplifting hour of music, song, laughter and friendship.

Any queries, catch me in the playground or leave a message with Mrs. Wolfe or Mrs. Burton or drop me an e-mail at lizzie@bizziebeans.co.uk ‘.

Drum lessons start TODAY Tuesday 13th September
If you would like your child to learn to play the drums, there are some spaces left. Please contact Tim Downes-Hall at timd-hdrums@hotmail.co.uk for more information.

Guitar lessons start TOMORROW Wednesday 14th September  - children should take their guitar to their classroom   
Hatherop C of E Primary School  After School Club
We are happy to inform you that Mrs. Jill Freebury has been appointed as play leader at the After School Club. Mrs. Freebury will be the play leader on Wednesdays and Fridays. A booking form for the After School Club was attached to last week’s newsletter. We hope all parents will continue to use this excellent facility. 
Yours sincerely,

Mrs. C. Burton and Mrs. C. Wolfe

Acting Head Teachers
Other notices

Cirencester Rotary Club Junior Biathlon will take place on Saturday 1st October 2016. Please see the poster on the school notice board by Class 1 for more details.
Diary dates for term 1

w/b Monday 12th September                 Reception in school each morning until 12noon
        Tuesday 13th September                  Drum lessons start

        Wednesday 14th September           Guitar lessons start

w/b Monday 19th September                 Reception in school each morning until 1.00pm
        Tuesday 20th September 
                Y5 and Y6 Tag Rugby Festival at Cirencester Rugby Club

                                                                     Individual letters will be sent if your child is involved
w/b Monday 26thSeptember
                Reception in full time

        Tuesday 4th October 

  Harvest Service at the Church 2.00pm - all welcome
           

        Wednesday 12th October                Parents’ Evening 3.30 – 6.00pm

        Tuesday 18th October                      Parents’ Evening 4.30 – 7.00pm  

        Wednesday 19th October                End of term 1

Diary dates for term 2

       Monday 31st October                      Term 2 begins

       Monday 7th November                   Victorian Week to celebrate our 160th Anniversary

                                                                   Details to follow later.
      Thursday 10th November                Open Afternoon 1.00 -3.00pm
      Friday 9th December                        Carol Service and Social Evening 6.00pm

      Friday 16th October                          End of term 2
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